
Fisher Peak Carbon Arroyo Watershed Dam FPC-2 Rehabilitation Project
Las Animas County, City of Trinidad, CO

Final Plan-EA and FONSI Notice of Availability
City of Trinidad, CO, announce the availability of the Final Supplemental Watershed Plan and Environmental 
Assessment (Final Plan-EA) and the Finding of No Significant Impact (FONSI) for the for the Fisher Peak 
Carbon Arroyo Watershed Dam FPC-2 Rehabilitation Project. The Project proposes to extend the life of the 
existing flood control dam that has protected homes and businesses in the Carbon Arroyo watershed since it was 
constructed in 1962. This project objective will be accomplished by making repairs to the dam’s principal and 
auxiliary spillways and internal seepage control structures.

An evaluation of potential project alternatives and associated environmental impacts have been documented 
in the form of a Final Supplemental Plan-EA and the NRCS State Conservationist has issued a FONSI for the 
Preferred Alternative. An electronic copy of the Final Plan-EA and FONSI can be downloaded from the NRCS 
Project webpage at: Watershed Programs- Colorado | Natural Resources Conservation Service (usda.gov)

For more information, please contact:
Todd Boldt, NRCS Assistant State Conservationist – Water Resources
PO Box 25426
Denver, CO 80225-0426
Telephone: 970-215-9897 / Email: Todd.Boldt@usda.gov.

USDA is an equal opportunity employer, provider, and lender.
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